Colgate Parish Council Meeting 14th July 2014 at Faygate Village Hall at 7:30pm

Present


Councillors: 
 B Knight, D. Stillwell, Mrs. R Calvert, J Sired,Mrs. D Luxford (arrived at 7:45) , Mrs. C Crosdil,  Miss R  Crosdil, Mrs. S Marley.
In Attendance:
Mrs. B. Clayden (Parish Clerk), and 8 members of the public, Frankie Spurgeon (7:30-8pm), WSCC and Chloe Stubbs, representative from Age Uk (7:30-8pm).
Minutes
1.   Apologies for absence.

PCSO Bicknell, Cllr Kitchen
2. Declarations of Interest by Councillors on any matter on this Agenda. 
None

3.  Agree the minutes of the previous council meeting held on 13th May 2014 and planning minutes from 21st May and 25th June.

Cllr Stilwell proposed and Cllr Sired seconded that the minutes were agreed and could be signed off. One amendment was to differentiate between R and C Crosdil.Minutes amended as necessary and signed by chair.

4.  Any urgent matters to be included on this agenda at the Chair’s discretion.

Durrants Village update.

Cllr Marley visited the development and was advised that it was unlikely that there would be a care home on site and that planning permission for additional housing would be sought.
The Parish should see an improvement in broadband coverage by September.

Cllr Marley made a plea for land for affordable housing in the area.

5.  Members of the public-invited to speak to the Council on any other matters of concern included in the agenda
It was noted that the path by the cabin had become overgrown. Cllr Marley has rung Southern Water in this respect.
6.  Updates from the PCSO, County and District Councillors if they are able to attend.

Cllr Kitchen was absent so no update.
PSCO Bicknall sent a crime figure report which is attached to the minutes.

Frankie Spurgeon asked that the winter Maintenance audit be sent to her before 28th August.
7.  Age UK- representative to address the council.

Chloe Stubbs explained he role within the community and that she was the point of contact for Age Uk, formally Age Concern. She asked if all members of the parish council could promote her role and if anyone knew of any person requiring support to refer them to her. She also added that after the sale of Wayside, the Trustees (of the Hope Keith Villagers Trust) decided that the best way to continue the support for retired villagers, which was Hope Keith’s desire, was to find a Partner Charity to work with. The Trustees interviewed three charities and decided to support Age UK Horsham District by underwriting one hundred percent of the costs for the establishment of a Village Agent for Rusper and Colgate. This is a relatively new venture for Age UK Horsham although Age UK has piloted similar schemes elsewhere in the country. The Village Agent will aim to make a positive impact by becoming a trusted and well known face in Rusper and Colgate identifying isolated and vulnerable older people and helping them gain access to advice and information. The Agent will act as first point of contact for older people and/or their carers who need support
8. Finance – a) Bills paid since last meeting
669-stamps





£6.36

670-insurance





£278.95

671-clerks salary
April



£337.79

672-grant Colgate village hall



£450.

673-grant Faygate village hall



£450.

674-grant church




£450

675-HALC





£15

676-Gacc grant





£30.

677-paper





£9.96

678-storage box





£6.

679-mulberry audit




£90.24

680-stationary





£3.99

681-clerk’s salary
May



£377.79

      -clerk’s expenses March/Apr



£99.90

      - Mr Molesworth




£130.95

682-WSCC adm cost




£64.80

683-training chairmanship



£120.

684-lighting wscc maintenance



£497.81 *only maintenace.Usage to follow.
Total 






£3419.54

 b) Bills to pay, 
Bills to be paid July/August

Clerk’s June salary




£ 377.79

Clerk’s expense approx




£ 45.40

Clerk’s July salary




£ 377.79

Clerk’s expenses approx




£ 50.

Mr Moleworth’s salary July



£ 131.

Clerk’s Aug salary




£377.79

Clerk’s Aug expenses




£50.

Balfour Beatty (op watershed)



£3400.32

Playground inspection




£150.

Training financial course clerk



£120.

Total






£5080.09

Income received:
0.82p interest





c) Account Balances,
As of 3oth  June 2014

Business account 


£8143.86 (includes £1250 self help)

Current Account 
£8678.98 (includes £3400.32 for Balfour Beatty)

 d) Clerk’s expenses,
Clerk’s Expenses May and June  2014

May

Office



£35

Mileage  16x.65=

£10.40

Total                                       £45.40

June

Office



£35.00

Mileage 48x.65=

£31.20 

Total



£ 66.20

Total of both months

£ 111.60

Cllr C Crosdil proposed the acceptance of the financial statements, clerk’s expenses and cheque payments and Cllr Calvert seconded them.

Cllr C Crosdil also proposed that Cllr Marley and Cllr Luxford become new signatories on the banking mandate and for Rebecca Grimes to be removed.Cllr Calvert seconded this proposal.Cllr Marley and Luxford were given all the relevant paperwork and will make an appointment at Natwest to progress the new signatory process.

Cllr Stillwell also proposed that a letter should be sent to the bank requesting that the clerk can ask questions about the Parish account although not a signatory.Cllr luxford seconded this proposal. Clerk to compose letter.

Clerk also provided a break down of some unexpected costs such as a new laptop, new notice boards and election cost which could amount to £3000 if the election was to go to ballot.

Clerk also gave a budget and actual report stating that the accounts were on target for the budget at the moment.
e) Electronic and telephone banking including laptop.

Natwest Bank will no longer allow the use of a transfer book at the tills and have offered telephone/internet banking. Many parishes are moving towards this method. The clerk explained the disadvantages and advantages of this method but also offered a solution to remain as is. This would require just one bank account instead of two and with interest rates as low as they are the Parish would not be missing out on interest. Cllr Stillwell proposed the option of remaining with one bank account and Cllr Knight seconded the proposal. Clerk to compose a letter to the bank asking for all monies except £50 to be transferred to the current account and all future payments to be paid into the current account.

Clerk produced three quotes in respect of a new laptop. Several questions were raised in respect of the quotes which  Cllr C Crosdil will investigate and give the councillors details via e mail.
9. Discuss and adoption of the Financial Regulations.

This item was carried over to next month due to the decision made in minute 8e.

10. Update on the meeting about traffic speeds and parking throughout the Parish, including crossing A264, Faygate. 

Cllr C.Crosdil announced the survey and the results which clearly stated that the majority of residents on Forest Road favoured a pinch point to slow the traffic down. The second choice was a roundabout at Springfield Road. Frankie Spurgeon confirmed that because there was community support for the scheme she could take the information to Cllr Kitchen for consideration. It was made very clear that only two schemes will be given priority each year so evidence has to be robust. Frankie also confirmed that the S106 monies could be allocated to this.

Crossing on the A264 was also discussed and Frankie confirmed that although the scheme was viable the approaching speed of traffic would have to be investigated.

Councillors had to decide on their priorities for the area and due to the cost of the project on A264 and the possibility that the speed of traffic is too high they decided that the priority was pinch points at Forest Road.

Frankie will action this.

11. WSCC – a) Operation Watershed,
The clerk was advised that works should begin on 20th August

 b) Winter maintenance plan update, 
Cllr Luxford to complete audit report

c) Blackhouse Road

Jon Forster, WSCC has had an external report done on this area and he will advise clerk of he recommendations from the contractor report.
12. Second run way at Gatwick and membership to GACC.

The GACC representative did not turn up so there was no further discussion on the second runway. However, a report from SALC confirmed that Parish councils should not be members of pressure groups. Therefore there will be no further grants to GACC. Cllr Calvert asked the clerk to investigate becoming a subscriber to the newsletter only. Clerk to report at next meeting.
13. Planning - a) Review HDC application, 
· DC/14/0885
First floor side extension over existing garage

The Buttery 1 Halls Drive Faygate Horsham

No objections - footprint is not altered or enlarged.
· DC/14/0869

Erection of four detached houses with garages

Beedingwood House Forest Road Colgate West Sussex

No objections but houses need to be constructed in keeping with existing houses in the area
Stocking density not to exceed 4 houses.
 
Clerk advised HDC via e mail on 27th May of the decisions.

· DC/14/1153

Travis Perkins Plc Holmbush Potteries Crawley Road Faygate Horsham West Sussex

New site entrance to include palisade type gates to east elevation.  Demolition of existing brick building and cladding of remaining facade with new entrance doors.

No objections

· DC/14/1118
Surgery to 2 x Beech trees

Beedingwood Drive Colgate West Sussex
No objections.

HDC were advised by e mail by the clerk on 30th June 2014.
b) HDC decisions
· Disc/14/0026

Holmbush Landfill site.Discharge od condition 29 on application DC/10/1612

Refused

· Disc/14/0027

Kilnwood Vale. Discharge of conditions 2,3,4 and 6 on DC/13/1437

Split decision

Both decisions were made on 9th May 2014

· DC/14/0587
Blindmans Wood

Cllr Crosdil advised that this is now considered to be a major development by HDC, new case officer appointed.
Comment to be made on Traffic Survey submitted by applicants.
· DC/14/0885-Application Permitted

The Buttery 1 Halls Drive Faygate Horsham West Sussex RH12 4QN

First floor side extension over existing garage

Date of Decision:
10/06/2014

c) Buchan Reservoir appeal, 
Buchan Reservoir appeal. The decision was upheld and the application was rejected by HDC

d) HDC and paperless plans.

HDC intend to go paperless but have offered Parishes help to cope with this. No details have been given as yet but large development will still be given in a paper form.

14. Website and Facebook.

Cllr Johnson continues to update the website and will produce a community website rather than a specific Parish website.

Facebook was discussed and several councillors had reservations. It was agreed that only items such as minutes and agendas would be posted until councillors agreed at each meeting what items could be posted on this site.

15. S106 monies.
Confusion remains on what these monies can be used for. Clerk will investigate. 

16. To do list update. 

This item was carried over.

17. Neighbourhood plan.

The interest from the residents has been disappointing. A specific meeting was held at Faygate and several councillors manned a stall at the village fete, only getting 2 residents to sign up. Cllr Marley stated that the clerk had contacted Lower Beeding about joint partnership on a NHP and will report to the council at the next meeting of the outcome. Majority felt that with so little interest this would not progress any further.

18. Safety check report 
Cllr Marley reported that there were a few concerns with the bus shelter. Cllr Sired and Stillwell to repair the broken seating area.

The notice board, especially in Faygate needed an overhaul which Cllr Sired and Cllr Stillwell agreed to do.

Cllr Calvert to do the next risk assessment.

19. Agree the date of the next meeting.


8th September at Faygate Village Hall at 7:30pm

With no other business the meeting was closed at 8:50pm.
Signed chairman……………………………………

Date…………………………….
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